Why  Hawaii  ???





To Whom It May Concern:


For several years IEEE 802 has been looking for an opportunity to hold an 802 Plenary session in a location that would be more convenient for our attendees from the Far East and Australia.  For years they have traveled great distances at high costs to contribute to and support our activities in LAN and MAN Standards.  We believe that holding one of our Plenary meetings in their part of the world would be a fine way of acknowledging their many contributions to our work and to permit some of their colleagues to attend.  This was already done for our European contributors in July of 1986, when we held our Plenary session in Brighton, England.  


Unfortunately, the economic realities of the high cost to hold an 802 Plenary in Japan or Australia have thwarted our best efforts to find an acceptable venue there.  Therefore we have selected a compromise site, namely Hawaii, where we can still get an American-style conference package deal with the hotels.  Hawaii provides 5 hours less flying time each way and about $1,000. less expense for our Far Eastern and Australian attendees, while assuring all of us a first class meeting facility with all the services and support we have come to expect at our meetings.  


Some of our attendees have expressed their concern that Hawaii's widespread reputation as a "vacation spot" may cause their company management to view an 802 Plenary meeting held in Hawaii as "a company-paid vacation" or "a boondoggle" and not approve their attendance at such a meeting.  Because of this concern, I agreed to draft this letter explaining the reasons for selection of the Hawaii site, and to provide reassurance that this meeting will be a full working 802 Plenary session with the kind of conference facilities that will insure fully productive sessions for all of our working groups.  


We have made every effort to keep the costs for this Hawaii meeting in line with the costs we have seen at our previous meetings and we are confident that the total costs for this meeting will not show more than a 10% increase for our US and European based attendees.  


I hope to see you all present at our Hawaii meeting.  I'm sure it will be one of our best meetings ever.  


�Sincerely,


�


Everett Rigsbee


Executive Secretary, IEEE 802


